
Contact Name 
Facility Name 
Street 
City, State Zip 
 
Subject: Sample Collection Activities to Update the National Sewage Sludge Survey 
 
Dear [Contact Name]: 
 
 On behalf of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), I am writing to ask you to 
allow the Agency to collect samples of sewage sludge from your wastewater treatment facility. 
 
 EPA is in the process of evaluating its Standards for Use or Disposal of Sewage Sludge 
(40 CFR Part 503). The current sewage sludge standards are based, in part, on the results of 
national analytical surveys of municipal sewage treatment plants conducted by EPA in 1989 and 
2001. 
 
 EPA is currently updating and expanding upon the information already collected during 
the two earlier National Sewage Sludge Surveys. EPA contractors and personnel plan to collect 
and analyze samples of sewage sludge from 80 facilities randomly selected from the universe of 
facilities in the continental U.S. Your facility was one of those facilities randomly chosen for the 
2006 Targeted National Sewage Sludge Survey (TNSSS). The sewage sludge samples we collect 
will be analyzed for the list of contaminants listed in Table 1 (attached). Updated concentration 
data for these pollutants will enable EPA to assess the risks posed by the potential presence of 
these contaminants in sewage sludge. Sample analyses will be conducted by laboratories under 
contract to EPA. 
 
 The contaminants in Tables 2, 3, and 4 represent new and emerging contaminants of 
interest to EPA, including: antibiotics, drugs, steroids, hormones, and polybrominated diphenyl 
ethers (PBDEs). We plan to analyze the samples from all 80 facilities for these contaminants as 
well. A portion of the sample from each facility may be archived for EPA analyses of additional 
contaminants at a future date. 
 
 We may also provide samples to researchers at the University of Florida (UF), John 
Hopkins University (JHU), and the American Chemistry Council (ACC), who will analyze 
samples to characterize the range of concentrations of Triclocarban (TCC) or phthalates that may 
be found in sewage sludge. EPA expects to give the UF, JHU, and ACC researchers samples 
from some or all of the facilities sampled during the 2006 TNSSS. We will provide samples 
“blind,” such that the identities of the facilities will not be known. 
 
 We anticipate collecting samples over the course of this summer, beginning as early as 
July 2006. I ask that you or your representative contact me by e-mail (stevens.rick@epa.gov) to 
tell me whom to contact to set up an appointment for sampling. 
 
  



The EPA Sample Control Center, operated by CSC under contract to the Office of Water, is 
coordinating sample collection and analysis for the 2006 TNSSS. Dr. Harry McCarty will be the 
contact for the sample collection effort. Dr. McCarty or one of his associates will call the contact 
you provide to make arrangements for the sample collection. 
 
 Thank you for assisting us in our sampling survey. Please contact me at 202-566-1135 if 
you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
      Rick Stevens 
      National Biosolids Coordinator 

Health and Ecological Criteria Division 
Office of Science and Technology 
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